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PROPOSED DECISION 

The Committee is asked to note the contents of the report. 

BACKGROUM) 

1. 

2. 

3. 

REPORT 

1. 

2. 

National Tyre Safety Week from 7th to 11th October 1996 was marked in North Lanarkshire by a 
programme test purchasing of part-worn tyres coupled with random visits to tyre suppliers during 
which traders were asked to assess whether or not the tyres on a car containing two officers from 
the department required replacement. 

The legislation concerned was: 

(a) In the case of the test purchasing of part-worn tyres, The Motor Vehicle Tyres (Safety) 
Regulations 1994, S.I. No. 31 17 and the Consumer Protection Act 1987. 

(b) In the case of whether or not the tyres required replacement, The Fair Trading Act 1973. 

Expert witnesses to assess the state of the purchased tyres was provided by two engineers from A.A. 
Vehicle Inspection Service and to confirm that the car visiting the trade premises did not require 
tyres, Strathclyde Police Traffic Department. 

In the case of three part-worn tyres which were purchased from separate sources, it was established 
that all three failed to comply with the relevant marking requirement in that no "PART-WORN" 
indication was permanently and legibly applied to each tyre. 

One tyre had a large patch fitted which was found to be insecure exhibiting evidence of lack of 
adhesion to the tyre's inner surface. This tyre also had a bulge on the sidewall on the opposite 
side from the repair. 

The tyre failed to comply with the requirement that it should have been properly repaired. 

The experts concluded that the tyre was "unsafe and should be considered as scrap". 

The second tyre was found to exhibit evidence of the failure to buff down the rib as required by BS 
AU 159e and the fact that the edge of a small patch was partially detached from the tyre. Again 
the experts concluded that this caused the tyre not to meet the requirement that it should have been 
properly repaired. 
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2. 

A total of twelve different establishments specialising in the supply of new tyres were visited 
with a car and two female officers from the department during the survey to establish if suppliers 
would attempt to persuade them that the vehicle’s tyres were illegal in order to gain a sale. The 
car was first examined by officers from Strathclyde Police Traffic Division at Motherwell to confirm 
that the tyres on the vehicle were legal in all respects. 

On no occasion was any attempt made to pressurise the officers into buying a tyre 

ACTION 
-- 

1. Reports are to be submitted to the Procurator Fiscal in respect of offences in connection with the 
supply of part-worn tyres. 

2. Further attention is to be given to the supply of part-worn tyres within North Lanarkshire. 

3. Based on the results of the survey, it would appear that there is no cause for concern that new 
tyre suppliers withm North Lanarkshire are using their expertise to persuade customers to make 
unnecessary purchases. 




